
June 7, 2023 

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 

Amanda Maxwell 
Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
621 Woodland Square Loop SE 
Lacey, WA 98503 

RE: Advice 23-02—Schedule 114—Residential Energy Efficiency Rider—Optional for 
Qualifying Low Income Customers 

PacifiCorp dba Pacific Power & Light Company (PacifiCorp) submits this proposed tariff 
applicable to PacifiCorp’s electric service in the state of Washington in compliance with RCW 
80.28.050, WAC Chapter 480-80 et. seq., and the Washington Utilities and Transportation 
Commission’s (Commission) Rules and Regulations.  PacifiCorp respectfully requests an 
effective date of July 14, 2023. 

Second Revision of Sheet No. 114.4 Schedule 114 Residential Energy Efficiency Rider—
Optional for Qualifying Low Income 
Customers 

The purpose of this filing is to propose changes to Schedule 114 to add smart thermostats. The 
smart thermostat measure does not replace the current programmable thermostat measure but is 
an additional option that contractors can install. The smart thermostat must be installed with an 
electric heating system – either an electric resistance furnace or an air-source heat pump – and 
must be Energy Star qualified. 

PacifiCorp proposes to add smart thermostats because they can often save more energy than 
timed thermostats by adjusting the temperature when the occupant is not home. Some customers 
find that mobile app programming is easier than the controls on the timed thermostat device. In 
addition, smart thermostats will enable homeowners to participate in potential, future demand 
response programs for additional savings and incentives. 

PacifiCorp requests that all formal data requests regarding this matter be addressed to: 

By email (preferred): datarequest@pacificorp.com 

By regular mail: Data Request Response Center 
PacifiCorp 
825 NE Multnomah Street, Suite 2000 
Portland, OR 97232 
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Please direct informal questions to Ariel Son, Regulatory Affairs Manager, at (503) 813-5410. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Matthew McVee 
Vice President, Regulatory Policy and Operations 
PacifiCorp 
825 NE Multnomah Street, Suite 2000 
Portland, Oregon 97232 
(503) 813-5585 
matthew.mcvee@pacificorp.com  
 
Enclosures 
 
23-02-PAC-Attach-A-6-7-23 
23-02-PAC-Attach-B-6-7-23 


